

# Inter-Residence Hall Association

## Parliament Meeting- Minutes

Gallery Room

08 March 2018 - 7:30 PM

Minutes Taken by Scott Fisk

---

Called to Order: 7:32 PM

- Roll Call
- Approval of the Minutes
  - Minutes stands Approved
- Approval of the Agenda
  - Agenda stands approved
- Informational Speakers
  - ISU Dining
- Special Orders
  - [None]
- General Orders
  - [2018-2-024-F: Larch Hall T-shirts]
    - Read in by author: Larch Rodolfo
    - Maple Angel: Move to call to question
      - Second. No objections.
      - RC Vote. Bill passes 24-0-0
  - [2018-2-026-F: Eaton Hall March Service Event]
    - Read in by author: Eaton Kyle
    - BLF Jessie: Move to call to question
      - Second. No objections.
      - RC Vote. Bill passes 24-0-0
  - [2018-2-028-F: Helser Hall T-Shirts]
    - Read in by author: Helser Noah
    - Friley Cecilia: Move to call to question.
      - Second. No objections.
      - RC Vote. Bill passes 23-1-0
  - [2017-2-029-F: Friley Hall Hats]
    - Read in by author: Friley Benjamin
    - Helser Noah: Move to call to question
      - Second. No objections.
      - RC Vote. Bill passes 22-2-0
- New Business
  - [Carrie Lane]
    - Read in by author: BWR Daniel

- Author(s): This will be an event to highlight student bands
  - Guest Speaker: Jonathan (leading planning for tech)
    - List is itemized for audio, lighting, stage components
    - Noah: Why do we need a system like this?
      - Jonathan: We would need a large sound system to cover the area of Carrie Lane. Lighting will be for entertainment and keeping the stage safe as the event goes until night.
    - Eddy: Our sound guy will be Darren (MU Tech Staff). We really want to do this event right, and can't with the system IRHA has. This event will be open to everyone and heavily advertised.
    - We are ordering pizzas at a 48% discount to feed people.
    - Event is set for April 21st (Saturday)
    - Dave: Make sure the stage is approved for event auth
      - Jonathan: We will look into this and make sure it's set.
    - Helser Matthew: What is the emergency fund for?
      - We just want some extra money in case something goes wrong with the event and we have to get something.
    - Buchanan Analese: How many people showed up?
      - We have had 1000's in the past. We are planning on getting around 1,250 people this year.
    - Dave: You will likely need more officers for this event
    - Scott: What is the length of the semi carrying the stage?
      - We don't know, but will work with company to make sure that it will be able to fit into Carrie Lane Court
- Committee Meetings
- Open Forum
  - Eaton Kyle: I'm interested in running for President and was wondering if any of you know anyone who would be interested in running with me as VP?
  - At-Large Tia: I came to say hi because I miss this place.
    - Social Justice Summit is coming up. Register!!  
<https://www.sac.iastate.edu/leadership-service-center/leadership-program-s-/social-justice-summit/>
    - My birthday is on Saturday
- Student Government Report
  - Election Results
  - Jacob: Thanks for voting!
  - We funded DIY Craft Club
  - We made a debt contract with Motocross club
  - We sat a senator to rules committee
  - We passed a resolution to increase student fee to \$2.50
  - We funded Mental Health Week and other orgs
- Officer & Advisor Reports
  - Dave Garsow [RESIDENCE]

- Green Dot Action Week
    - Dean of Student Office Student Ambassador
      - Analese: What does the student ambassador do?
  - Pete Englin [RESIDENCE]
    - No Report
  - Mohamed Ali [DINING]
- Executive Reports:
  - Exec. Scott [Pres]:
    - Election petitions are due tomorrow
    - Please send me bylaw changes by 3/19
    - Have a great spring break!!
  - Exec. Andrew [V. Pres]:
    - [NONE]
  - Exec. James [Finance]:
    - We have around \$25,000 left in discretionary. 3 meetings left
  - Exec. Madeline [Leadership]:
    - We collect school supplies from the Escape Room. We will be putting those supplies into backpacks and sending them to ACCESS. We will have a service event on Sunday, April 15th to put these together.
    - Be safe on Spring Break, have fun, and please sleep!
  - Exec. Sarah & John [Events]:
    - Mugs & Mac will be April 7th (Original date was Easter weekend)
      - Workspace is on board with the event.
  - Exec. Caleb [Communications]:
    - We are currently working with Events & Dining on a prize giveaway that will be going on via Snapchat. We'll make posters that you can scan. If you look at our stories, we'll have opportunities for free coffee and stuff.
  - Exec. Vanessa [NCC]:
    - Planning to have a delegation for NACURH. I will be interviewing the first week back. We had lots of applications, which is awesome!
  - Exec. Kaitlyn [IT]:
    - Gone - taking Ochem Exam
- Closing Announcements:
  - Friley Ben: Move to adjourn.
    - Second.
  - Meeting adjourned at 8:44 pm